
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 12/15/2012 

 
 

Dick Plyler called the meeting to order at 9:30 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the October meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $1039.30   
Reserve fund balance is $4905.   
The club trainer fund is now at $0.95. 
 
All 2012 expenses have been paid. 
 

Old Business 
 We reviewed the past events of 2012and the following notable changes 

• Meetings at the Post House 
• Club Trainer - Now fully outfitted 
• New Generator 

  
 We paid AMA field insurance for North East High School for our indoor events 
  
 We completed the vote for club officer positions for 2013 

• No additional nominations were presented, so the following slate of officers 
received a unanimous vote: 

o President: Bill Brueckman 
o Vice President:  Henry Bohe 
o Secretary:  Leif Thomson 
o Treasurer:  Brian Swarts 

 
New Business 
 There was a reminder of the upcoming events:  

• Freeze Fly Planned for 10AM 
• Indoor Flying at NEHS (See website for schedule)  

 
 We finalized the meeting dates for 2013:  

• February 9th and April 13th at 9:00 AM the Post House 
• June 12th and August 14th at 7:00 PM at West Field 
• October 12th and December 14th at 9:00 AM the Post House 

 
Other new business: 

• Henry Bohe read a letter from Tom Lauletta recommending that we grant 
Life membership to Bill Losey and Dick Plyler. 

o After some discussion the club voted and unanimously agreed to this 
proposal 

  
      



 
 
 
New Members 

 
The club voted and approved full membership for Roger Smith. 
 
The club voted and approved probationary membership for: 
 

• Kerry Stanley  - Kerry has been a member of Delaware RC club for 30 years and 
would like to join our club.  Kerry will be sponsored by Bill Brueckman. 

 
It was noted that we still have several provisional members who have not attended their 
second meeting: 
 

• Mike West - Sponsor Ray Crowley - From June 2012 
• Mike Sides - Sponsored by Ross Carson - From June 2012 
• John Flynn - Sponsored by Bill Brueckman - From August 2012 
• Keith Martin - Sponsored by Mike Denest - From October 2012 
• Paul Jesse Smith - Sponsored by Ross Carson - From October 2012 

 
Field Marshall Report 

Ray reported that new wheels had been installed on the barbecue.  He also reported a 
problem with some of the copper caps coming off the fence posts.  These caps have been 
glued back on using Silicone. 
 

Safety Officer 
 Bruce was not present at the meeting. 
 
Newsletter Editor  

Henry reminded the members that the deadline for submitting information for the 
newsletter is the 15th of the month (i.e. Jan 15th for the February issue).  

 
Chief Flight Instructor Report 

Mike was not present at the meeting. 
 
 

 
50/50 
 There was no 50/50 raffle at the December meeting. 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no show and tell at the meeting, but Rich Klein presented a nice wooden gavel that 

was made by his brother to Bill Brueckman to call meetings to order. 
 

The meeting was closed at around 10:15 AM  
 

Next Meeting 
Saturday, February 9th at 9:00 AM at the Post House Restaurant 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


